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Zebra chip pathogen found in Western Canada for the first 
time 
 
For the first time, evidence of the zebra chip pathogen has been found in potato fields in 
southern Alberta, but the University of Lethbridge’s Dr. Dan Johnson cautions against panic. 
 
“So far, the zebra chip pathogen has appeared in only small numbers of potato psyllids,” says 
Johnson, a biogeography professor and coordinator of the Canadian Potato Psyllid and Zebra 
Chip Monitoring Network. “The number of potato psyllids in all Alberta sites is very low and 
many sample cards have found no evidence of the potato psyllid insect. Zebra chip does not 
normally become a problem unless the potato psyllids are found in much higher numbers than 
are currently being found in Canada.” 
 
An infected potato psyllid insect carries the Lso (Candidatus Liberibacter solanacearum) 
pathogen that can cause zebra chip disease in potato crops. Zebra chip has affected potato 
crops in the United States, Mexico and New Zealand and caused millions of dollars in losses. 
Potatoes with zebra chip develop unsightly dark lines when fried, making affected potatoes 
unsellable. 
 
DNA testing for Lso was conducted in Dr. Larry Kawchuk’s lab, Agriculture and Agri-Food 
Canada, Lethbridge, from psyllids found on sampling cards in Johnson’s lab at the U of L. The 
first detection of Lso came from sampling cards collected at one site south of Highway 3. 
Johnson and his team subsequently increased the intensity of their sampling. 
 
“A week later, potato psyllids from a second site north of Highway 3 also tested positive,” says 
Johnson. “This indicates it’s likely that we have a widespread incidence of Lso at a very low level 
instead of a single random arrival or importation.” 
 
The team will continue to collect samples to determine when and if the number of psyllids with 
the pathogen decline. Potato psyllids, free of Lso, have been found in at least two greenhouses, 
where they can infest peppers and tomatoes. Johnson and his colleagues are considering the 
possibility that psyllids imported on plant material could have transferred Lso to the resident 
potato psyllid population.  
 



While growers and managers can be reassured the numbers of potato psyllids and the 
incidence of Lso are currently low, Johnson has several recommendations.  
 
Monitoring for potato psyllids near the collection sites where Lso was detected should be 
increased.  
 
Additional monitoring techniques, such as nets, vacuums, and examining nearby vegetation, 
should be undertaken during and after harvest to detect overwintering potato psyllids. 
 
Plant samples, including harvested potatoes, should be tested from the sites where Lso was 
found. 
 
Managers should be made aware of the need for monitoring stored potatoes. 
 
The monitoring for natural enemies of potato psyllids, such as minute pirate bugs and ladybird 
beetles, should continue in an effort to determine to what extent they could reduce future 
potato psyllid numbers. 
 
The Canadian monitoring program began in 2013 in cooperation with Scott Meers, an insect 
management specialist with Alberta Agriculture and Forestry. The research and monitoring 
network is supported by Alberta Agriculture and Forestry, Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada, 
Growing Forward 2 (a federal-provincial-territorial partnership), the Canadian Horticultural 
Council and the Potato Growers of Alberta. 
 
This news release can be found online: Zebra Chip Pathogen. 
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